

State of Vermont
Division of Policy, Planning and
Intermodal Development
One National Life Drive

[pho

Montpelier, VT 05633 www.aot.state.vt.us

Agency of Transportation

[phone] 802-498-4540

[email] daniel.dutcher@vermont.gov

[ttd] 800-253-0191

June 30, 2017

VIA EMAIL

Geoff Commons, Special Counsel Vermont Department of Public Service 112 State Street Third Floor Montpelier, VT 05620-2601 geoff.commons@vermont.gov

Re: New Haven Town Plan

Request for a Determination of Energy Compliance

Dear Mr. Commons:

Commissioner Tierney's June 20, 2017 request to Secretary Flynn with regard to the above-referenced matter has been referred to me for reply.

Pursuant to 24 V.S.A. § 4352(i), VTrans has reviewed the March 7, 2017 Town of New Haven Town Plan. VTrans does not have any recommendations for changes to the Plan.

Thank you for the opportunity to comment, and please do not hesitate to contact me if you would like to discuss anything in particular about the Town of New Haven's request for an energy compliance determination.

Sincerely,

Daniel D. Dutcher

Senior Environmental Policy Analyst

(Pill Witcher

cc: Joe Flynn, Secretary of Transportation

Michele Boomhower, Director of Policy, Planning, and Intermodal Development